
 

 
 
 

Memo 
 
Date: February 5, 2018 
 
To: Priests 
 
From:  Patricia DeJarnett, Liturgy Coordinator, Office for Divine Worship 
  
Re: Naming of Bishop-Elect Konzen in the Eucharistic Prayer 

           
 
We welcome our new auxiliary bishop, Bishop-Elect Joel M. Konzen, S.M. to 
the Archdiocese of Atlanta.   
 
As a Bishop-Elect, he should be included in the Eucharistic prayer with 
Archbishop Wilton Gregory and Bishop Bernard Shlesinger.  
 
Until his ordination as auxiliary bishop on April 3, you may say Bishop-Elect or 
Bishop-Designee Joel Konzen. 


